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Longstone Community Council

Minutes of the Zoom meeting held on Monday 8 November 2021 at 7:30 pm. 



DL welcomed everyone to the meeting

1 Attendance and apologies
Elected members:

Des Loughney (Chair), Steuart Campbell (Secretary/Treasurer), Alan Gordon, Ros Lennie and Margaret Campbell.
Co-opted members
John Allan (Vice Chair)
Nominated representatives:

none

Ex Officio

Cllr Denis Dixon
In attendance
Sam Findlay taking notes for Cllr Graczyk 
Public visitors

9
Apologies were received from Lily Campbell. [Maria Mcdonald gave apologies but only to

Margaret who didn’t tell SC before the meeting].

3 The minutes of the meeting held on Monday 11 October 2021 were approved 
and adopted.
4 Police crime report
none.

5 Matters arising from the last minutes but not covered elsewhere in the agenda:
none
5
Planning and development

5.1
Redevelopment of the Kingsknowe Roadhouse with housing: 
SC reported that the present lessee has no knowledge of any demolition or redevelopment planned.

5.2
Student flats in Slateford on the former Westside Motors site: 
no change to ongoing demolition
5.3
Conversion of Slateford House and Chalmers Memorial Hall: 
Conversion proceeding
5.4
Smart’s proposal to redevelop the former Booker site: 
Still awaiting planning application. AG noted discussion re an environmental impact assessment.
6
Reports from any LCC member attending meetings obo LCC

6.1
SC noted that the ReDrawing Edinburgh scheme had finished but he pointed out that a link to the commemorative film is on our website. The film costs £1 to rent.
JA reported on a recent meeting of the Canal Community Action Group, where he represents us. The Group has lost the funding it received from CEC and was looking for support from the new ‘Canal Champion’ to recover their funding.
7
Environment 
7.1
Redhall Grove traffic control scheme:  
Still waiting for the results of a survey by SfP, who provided SC with a chart of steps in the assessment process but with no dates. DD had not obtained any report but would try again.
7.2
Graffiti: 
SC reported 27 items of graffiti on the website and that he is still struggling to get graffiti removed. AG asked about graffiti on a path in Redhall Park. SC to investigate.
7.3
Subway under the Canal and The Tunnel ownership:
SC still waiting for Estates Dept on ownership transfer. SC reminded the meeting that a spring, the source of all the water running from the subway in a drain through Redhall Park, is leaking and making The Tunnel path wet. He has asked the Parks officer to put in a land drain to dry the path out but that has been refused, so SC has asked for a quotation which could be used to seek alternative funding. The Parks officer has yet to respond. There followed a discussion on various aspects of the subway which resulted in SC being given approval to try to get the drainage improved. Some members did not want to encourage anyone to use the route via the subway but SC pointed out that he was not suggesting that and that, anyway, the path had always been accessible and still is. 

7.4
Cycle lanes and floating parking (Lanark Rd and Inglis Green Rd)
DL referred to the letter he recently wrote to CEC and a response he received from Cllr Key confirming that the 30 mph limit on Lanark Rd would be made permanent and that a signalised crossing would be installed on the road. He also referred to Prof Reid’s article in a recent issue of the Currie & Balerno News. SC observed that CEC had decided to continue the measures on Lanark Rd for 18 months, although some changes to parking arrangements would be made. SC added that he had raised with Andy Edwards (head of SpacesforPeople) the anomalous situation in Slateford and part of Inglis Green Rd where clarification is required regarding speed limits; there appear to be some signs missing. A question was raised about speeding on Lanark Rd and this led to a discussion about what steps could be taken to monitor it. AG mentioned the SpeedWatch system and Prof Reid mentioned the use of Vehicle-activated speed signs (VAS). SC undertook to contact the police regarding speed control on Lanark Rd.
7.5
Community garden
One resident, not present, had previously asked if such a facility could be established (she was identified as Amanda Gilly?). SC explained that the only likely location, considering that it needs to be near to flats, where the residents have no gardens, was the small park between Kingsknowe Place and Longstone Street (opposite Longstone Place). The park contains a playground. There was a brief discussion about how to establish the garden and get the views of local people. One person agreed to get Amanda to contact LCC on this matter. 
7.6
Lighting on a path across Hailes Quarry Park


JA explained that, after dark this is a hazardous route which would be much used if lit. SC read out a statement from the Parks Officer explaining that the street lighting dept had the capacity to prepare a design for the lighting but not its installation. Parks would have to procure the equipment and manage the installation. He anticipated getting an estimate of the cost in late December when he would then submit it for consideration, but against other projects which may have a higher priority. 
8
Councillors’ report(s)


DD had taken note of the various issues raised and would see what he could do to process them. AG asked about the closed path (Burnside) between the Longstone Inn and the abandoned Jaflong building. SC explained that the path is closed for safety reasons and that LCC can do nothing to overcome that. 
9
Treasurer’s report


SC reported activity since the September meeting. He was paid expenses of £30.99 on 30 Sep and £40.80 on 25 Oct, leaving a balance to date of £2030.11. He explained that he had to meet some costs because occasionally payment could not be made via BACS from our account. He again predicted a surplus at the end of the financial year of around £400 and asked members to consider what we could do with that amount; local worthy causes perhaps. DL suggest consideration of that at the next meeting.
10
AOCB

10.1
outdoor classroom at the school

SC explained that, due to the state of the classroom (a memorial to Duncan Colquhoun) it has been condemned as dangerous and needs to be demolished. There are no funds to do this so the school manager will ask the parents group if they can provide volunteers to help with demolition. 
10.2
litter picking in Hailes Quarry Park


SC had a note from Friends of HQP that this would take place on 13 Nov (10-12noon). He was sent a poster which he will display on our notice board. 

10.3
SPN laying a cable across Dovecot Park


SC explained the operation to provide power to Scottish Water’s new installation in Colinton Dell. SPN are reinstating the ground after duct installation.

10.4
SC wanted to know what had happened to the Duncan Colquhoun Memorial Award, usually funded each year by LCC and award to an outstanding pupil. He had asked the head teacher but had received no reply. He reported that he had not seen the associated plaque in the trophy cabinet. 

10.5
SC gave notice of LCC’s wreath-laying ceremony at the war memorial on Remembrance Sunday (14 Nov). 
11
Next meeting set for 13 December, by Zoom if a physical meeting in not possible. 
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